
 November Meeting Notes… 
    The November meeting of the Monroe County R/C Club 
was called to order at 7:00:58 with twenty-seven members & 
two visitors present. Derek Stutz & Tim Porter came to join the 
club & both were voted in, along with Doug Druliner & Josh 
Kim who were not in attendance. 
    Rick Hill passed out some photo CDs with the pictures that 
Barb took during the airshow. Thanks Rick & Barb! 
    November 30th was set as the deadline to reserve your places 
at the annual Christmas dinner / meeting. Here is the important 
information that went out via email. 
 
        The event is being held again this year at KRC Catering. 
KRC only offers a buffet dinner (no menu ordering) so if you plan to 
attend the party to enjoy the Hors’ devours and friends, you will need to 
make dinner reservations. 
 
Event Date: Wednesday, December 8, 2010 
  
Time:   5:30 p.m. Doors open 
           6:00 p.m. Hors' devours served 
           7:00 p.m. Buffet Dinner served 
  
Location: KRC Banquets & Catering, 216 S. College Ave., (3rd and 
College Ave.) Bloomington, IN 47403 (812) 333-3431 http://
www.krccatering.com 
(Across 3rd St. from Treasure Chest Hobbies) 
  
Cost: $16.00 per individual; $6.00 for children 12 or under 
(gratuities included). 
  
Reservation Deadline: Tuesday, November 30, 2010 
  
Buffet Menu: 
Smoked Turkey / Ham 
Au Gratin Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Sweet Southern Corn 
Cheesecake/Chocolate Cake 
Beverage (coffee, iced tea, water) 
  
A cash bar will also be available for the purchase of alcoholic beverages 
and soft drinks. 
  
Please mail your check or money order (payable to MCRCC) to: 
MCRCC 
c/o Delbert Davis 
2668 E. Teresa Dr. 
Martinsville, IN 46151 
  
Regards, 
Delbert Davis 
Secretary/Treasurer 
Monroe County RC Club 
mcrcc@comcast.net 
(765) 352-8069 (Home) 

(765) 318-6680 (Cell) 
k9del@comcast.net 
  
(Thanks to Rick Hill for his excellent work with KRC in planning and 
reserving the location for this event) 
 
    Rick Hill is editing the flyer he created to publicize our 
sponsor / advertiser program. It should be available for 
distribution soon.  
    There was a discussion on possible indoor flying sites. 
Several feel that the gym at Paragon School is too small & other 
options are being considered. Michael Friesel mentioned the 
gym at Smithville School & Dennis Friesel is looking at the 
gym at the Boy’s Club location. Darrell Sisson is considering 
getting the Glen Curtis Gym in Martinsville on New Year’s 
Day. Stay tuned for more details. 
    Steve Shoop gave a report on his chili cook-off / fly-in at his 
place in Brown County last month & offered left-over event T-
shirts for sale. 
    A date will be selected in January for the R/C introductory 
program we promised the Boy’s club. It will probably be held 
on a Tuesday afternoon before trainer night. 

    This probably belongs under the “interesting bits” heading & 
I don’t remember how the subject came up, but Bob Watson 
announced that he went to the Indianapolis 500 in 1940 for fifty 
cents. Does that mean he’s old? 
    The debate came up again this month about the danger & 
liability involved with putting on the club airshow. There was a 
heated discussion about insurance & our lawsuit-happy society. 
    Mark Sexton announced that after a review of the club’s 
annual financial report, it has been decided to hold dues for 
2011 at the current levels with no increase! 
    Lane Jorgensen reported that he never got the coveted “Dork 
Award” to Dave Poland but he had several new candidates this 
month. There was mention of the untimely death of a Kaos at 
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the hands of a Mr. Mellott & a broken T-34 belonging to a Mr. 
Self but “ultimately” Lane decided to award the prize to himself 
for another month after augering in his Goldberg Ultimate that 
very afternoon before the meeting. 
    The meeting was closed at 7:55:33... 
 

Interesting Bits…    
       Jim Scott’s big red “Stick” that flew away several weeks 
ago has returned home. It was found several miles North & East 
of the flying site in a dry creek bed by a property owner on 
Anderson Road. It looks to be in pretty good shape for having 
landed on it’s own & living out in the wild for so long. Had it 
not been for the drought, it would surely have drowned. 
  
    Tim Sparks submitted some photos this month after he won 
the latest UMRA event. Congratulations Tim! 
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Event Calendar 
 
 

December 8 Annual Christmas Dinner / Meeting 
 

January 12  Monthly Club Meeting 
 

February 9  Monthly Club Meeting 
 

February 12-13 Great Planes E-Fest 
 

February 27  Annual Club Swap Meet 
 

March 19  Converse Swap Meet 
 

June 11  Muncie Swap Meet during National Electric Fly-In 

Don’t forget to support our sponsors! 


